APPOINTMENT

Approving the reappointment of David Cannon to serve as a member of the Air Pollution Control Advisory Committee for a term to expire on December 31, 2015.

SPONSORED BY	CHIEF EXECUTIVE		
In Council	APRIL	2155	, 2015.
Read and approve	ed by Motion of Coun	cil.	
		Sold	en f de Franco
			John P. DeFazio President of Council
•	red Barker ief Clerk		

Allegheny County Council

April 2, 2015

SPR2'15 11:59AM

Honorable President and Members
Allegheny County Council
119 Courthouse
436 Grant Street
Pittsburgh, PA 15219

ALLEGHENY COUNTY

Dear President and Members of Council:

COUNCIL

Please see the attached resume of David Cannon, whom I am recommending for reappointment to the Air Pollution Control Advisory Committee.

This Committee recommends to the Board of Health additions and changes to the rules and regulations, and advises the Department and the Board of Health on matters relative to the control of air quality in Allegheny County. I am recommending that Mr. Cannon serve until December 31, 2015.

Mr. Cannon is currently the Deputy General Counsel for Governmental and Environmental Affairs at the EQT Corporation. He has experience in both health and safety legal issues. Mr. Cannon also previously served on the Environmental Law Institutes board of directors.

I appreciate your consideration and ask that you act on this appointment as quickly as possible. Mr. Cannon will make himself available for review before the appropriate committee should Members of Council wish to speak with him.

Sincerely,

Rich Fitzgerald

Allegheny County Executive

CC: David Cannon

David C. Cannon Jr. - Bio
Deputy General Counsel Government & Environmental Affairs
EQT Corporation
625 Liberty Avenue Suite 1700
Pittsburgh, PA 15222
Office: 412-553-5739

Professional background

dcannon@eat.com

- Deputy General Counsel, Government and Environmental Affairs at EQT since March 2012.
- Previously Vice President, Environment, Health & Safety at Allegheny Energy (Greensburg, PA) from 2004 until company was acquired by FirstEnergy in 2011.
 Prior to Allegheny Energy, served as Vice President Environment, Health & Safety for PPG Industries (Pittsburgh). Worked at PPG from 1981 to 2004 holding various environmental and business counsel positions before election to Vice President EHS in 1996.
- Prior to joining PPG, served as in-house attorney at the United States
 Department of Interior and as a trial attorney at the United States Department of
 Justice, both in Washington, DC.

Experience

- Experience in environmental, health and safety legal issues as well as EHS program management; legal and technical experience in air, water, waste, energy and crisis response.
- Also extensive experience in dealing with federal and state agencies and legislators as well as media and environmental advocacy groups.
- Board service with the Environmental Law Institute, the Conference Board EHS
 Officers Council, the Association of Corporate Counsel, the American Chemistry
 Council, the Pennsylvania Electric Power Generation Association and the
 Marcellus Shale Coalition.

Personal

- Past and present service on Fox Chapel Environmental Advisory Council, Fox Chapel Area Land Trust, YMCA Camp Kon-O-Kwee Spencer, and the Pittsburgh Public Theater.
- Pittsburgh (Fox Chapel) native, University of Notre Dame (BS Biology 1973) and University of Pittsburgh Law School (JD 1977).



COUNTY OF ALLEGHENY

OFFICE OF THE COUNTY COUNCIL

119 COURTHOUSE · 436 GRANT STREET PITTSBURGH, PA 15219 PHONE (412) 350-6490 · Fax (412) 350-6499 COUNCIL@COUNTY.ALLEGHENY.PA.US WWW.COUNTY.ALLEGHENY.PA.US/COUNCIL

April 22, 2015

Mr. David C. Cannon, Jr., Deputy General Counsel Government & Environmental Affairs **EQT** Corporation 625 Liberty Avenue, Suite 1700 Pittsburgh, PA 15222

Dear Mr. Cannon:

This is to inform you that at the Regular Meeting of Allegheny County Council held on April 21, 2015 Council approved your reappointment to serve as a member of the Air Pollution Control Advisory Committee, for a term to expire on December 31, 2015.

Congratulations on your reappointment and best of luck in this undertaking. We look forward to receiving your recommendations and stand willing to assist you in any way you believe appropriate.

Sincerely,

Jan Rea, Appointment Review Committee Chair

fan Rea

Allegheny County Council

Dr. Karen Hacker, Director, Allegheny County Health Department

JR/sb

cc: